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In November 2021, Yuki Matsuyama, head of the Japanese Red Cross Society (JRCS) International Affairs
Department's Dispatch Section, gave a talk about the international activities of the JRCS.

Following Matsuyama san's talk, a graduate of our college, Hitomi Kimura, now of Omori Red Cross
Hospital, gave a talk about her life as a student, how she learned English, and her work serving as a JRCS
delegate in Bangladesh.

(These talks were given online, and social distancing was maintained at all times for all attendees.)



